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MEMORANDUM FOR: Jane A. Axelrad, Acting Director, Enforcement Staff, IE

FROM: Eric H. Johnson, Director, Enforcement Staff, RIV

SUBJECT: ST. LUKE'S HOSPITAL, ABERDEEN, SOUTH DAK0TA
LICENSE 40-18000-01

The enclosed Regional Office letter and Notice of Violation for the subject
licensee are forwarded for your concurrence, since one Severity Level III
violation was identified during the inspection. After a careful review of the
circumstances surrounding the violation, we believe that violation is in the
Se'erity Level IV category for the following reasons:

1. The licensee had discontinued use of the unauthorized material as of
October 24, 1980.

! 2. The material was properly labeled and stored in a controlled area and did
not provide any additional radiation exposure to workers or the general
public.

3. The licensee had conducted the required leak tests for this form of
material.

4. Correct procedures were followed as outlined in Regulatory Guide 10.8,
Appendix L and surveys conducted as required by 10 CFR 35.14(b)(5)(vii)
when the material was used.

5. The licensee has agreed and is in the process of returning the material
to the manufacturer.
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Eric H. Johnson, Director
Enforcement Staff

Enclosures: As stated
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